September 9, 2007

Dear Prospective Freshman SLUH Lacrosse Parent: 

Congratulations on your son’s admittance to Saint Louis University High School.  

We would like to take this opportunity to inform you about the Saint Louis University High School Lacrosse program.   The program was started in 1995 as a club sport at SLUH.  Our program, as well as the sport itself, has seen many changes over the years as has high school lacrosse in the St. Louis area.  
Currently, Missouri has over thirty-six teams competing statewide at the high school level.  Lacrosse is one of the fastest growing sports in the St. Louis area.    Because of this growth, there are many opportunities for players, coaches, officials and parents to participate.   

The SLUH lacrosse program has grown to an average of 75 boys in the program over the past few seasons and has proven to be a rewarding and exciting high school level sporting experience.  Lacrosse is a great way for your son to get involved in high school athletics.  SLUH’s Lacrosse team has made it to the State Playoffs the last four years and last year one of our players, sophomore Brian Hof was the only non-senior player selected to the all-state team.
The season runs from the end of February until the end of May.  Each year our program fields a Freshmen, Junior Varsity and Varsity team.  Tryouts for the JV and Varsity team are held during the first week of practice in March.   Freshmen are eligible to tryout for the JV and Varsity teams, but there are no cuts at the freshman level.    No prior lacrosse experience is required to participate in the program.   In fact, many of the ereshman players have never played lacrosse before their first practice.

       If your son is interested in learining more about Lacrosse at SLUH we invite you to attend the SLUH Lacrosse Kick-off meeting on Wednesday, September 26 at 7:00 p.m., at the St Louis County Library Headquarters on Lindbergh Blvd in Frontenac. 
Both potential player and parent are encouraged to attend this informational meeting.  Come meet the BoardWe will be able to answer any of your questions at that time.  Thank you and we look forward to seeing you at the parent meeting.  

Sincerely, 

Mary Reichenbach
Saint Louis University High Lacrosse Club President
